GAD Guidance on Early Retirements
I understand a number of queries have been passed to the LGPC seeking assistance in the use of the most recent GAD guidance note.

This note needs to be read in conjunction with the note first prepared by GAD in connection with the LGPS (Amendment)(No 2) Regulations 2004 which was issued in April 2005. 
Purchase of added years

It is still necessary for further clarification to be issued by GAD on the question of added year purchase for new joiners and members ASKING for the first time to enter into an added years’ contract  In the meantime, administering authorities should consider holding requests or where a request is received from a member whose birthday is imminent passing details to DCLG to obtain an individual quote from GAD. 
Transfers in / out

The attached GAD guidance clarifies the actuarial adjustment factors to be used for transfers in. The post 30 September 2006 actuarial reduction factors should be used, where necessary, when calculating any transfer out post that date (as all transfers out, even for pre 1 April 1998 leavers are calculated under the LGPS Regulations 1997). It should also be noted that no difference is intended in the treatment of transfers in and transfers out by reference to normal or earlier retirement ages.

Deferred Members
The recent amendment to regulation 20 has allowed pre-April 1998 deferred pensioners to take advantage of the current tax regime. It would therefore not seem to be appropriate where such a BCE occurs on or after 1 October 2006 for actuarial reduction factors other than those contained in the current GAD guidance to be used (and not those set out in regulation D13 of the LGPS Regulations 1995). Further advice is being sought on this issue and if it is felt necessary amendments will be considered to the LGPS Regulations so as to ensure consistency of approach and delivery of the policy intention that the current factors (i.e. post 30 September 2006 factors) should be used in the case of all early releases of retirement pension where this first occurs on and after 1 October 2006.
Benefits dawn after age 65

We are looking further at the approach to be taken in cases where deferred benefits are not drawn down on or before a member’s 65th birthday, in order to ensure there is consistency of approach between such members and continuing active members who choose not to take their pension.
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